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Dear parents, children, staff and parishioners,  
 

Happy New Year 2021 everybody! 
 
We hope that everybody had a lovely festive break, even though it was very 
different, and the staff would like to express their appreciation for all their 
Christmas gifts.  I hope you have spent quality time together as a family ð has 
anyone seen Easter Eggs appearing in shops already??  
 

At the start of a new year we look forward in huge anticipation to what it may 
hold for all of us at Sacred Heart, especially for our pupils. We hope to build on 
the successes of 2020 (surviving a National Lockdown/Covid 19) and look forward 
to seeing our children meeting new challenges and achieving their goals, taking the 
next steps in their journey of faith and most of all being happy and enjoying each 
day at school in 2021 (even though it may look a little different for a while!) 
 
Remote Learning ð The Honest Truth! 
We wrote to you this week to provide you with an overview of your childõs remote learning plan and timetable. Depending on childrenõs ages they will 
have access to a variety of tasks and activities, as well as video links, live lessons and video calls with their teacher and friends. Our aim is to build a 
sense of connection between school and home and to reduce the risk of children losing what they have learnt in the last term, 

 
However, there are a few things to bear in mind: 
¶ The first and most important outcome is that we all survive (physically and mentally!) this pandemic 
¶ Most of the children caught up most of their missed learning last term ð so they will be able to catch up again 
¶ There is more to child development than academic attainment and improving ones knowledge 
 

These statements are not an excuse for us all to not try to help children continue their learning over lockdown, or allowing the children to do no 
learning during the next six or more weeks.  However, we need to strike a balance for us all. 
 
The Home Learning is there to support you and your children to learn at home whilst we get this virus under control, so if you do not log on to every 
meeting or your child is not enjoying them, or they do not fit with your work / home learning schedule then please do not stress. If you need the 
children to engage in BBC lessons for a day or so, or work on their CGP books or you all need to go for a walk during the day then that is okay. You 
know your child ð there is always the next day! 
 
Donõt worry if you cannot access every lesson or complete every assignment set. Also, if technology fails or if your children are sharing devices and 
work is becoming difficult to keep on top of ð please donõt panic. I would however, recommend the children as a minimum, read everyday with you, do 
some writing, and some maths...even if it is 20 minutes of each day. Weekly exercise and some art and craft activities would also be recommended. But 
remember ð it is about striking a balance. Do what you can do ð and, if you do have any difficulties, please do not hesitate to contact either myself or 
your childõs class teacher who will be happy to help. 
 
P.E during Lockdown 
Information has been sent out about how you can continue to support your child to lead a healthy and active lifestyle during this period, please check 
your Arbor for these documents.  The children in and out of school will be completing P.E at the same time so if they are in school please send them in 
wearing comfortable, warm sports clothes. 
 
Here are their P.E days: 

¶ Monday - Years R-6 - Joe Wicks workout 
¶ Tuesday - Years 4, 5 and 6 P.E session delivered by Miss Edge and Mr Spencer 
¶ Wednesday - Years R-6 Joe Wicks workout and Year 3 P.E delivered by Miss Edge and Mr Spencer 
¶ Friday - Years R-6 Joe Wicks and Dance with Jade 

 
Reception, Years 1 and 2 the class teachers will clarify what day their P.E session with Miss Edge and Mr Spencer are as these will be pre-recorded 
videos posted over Seesaw and Tapestry.  Thank you to those of you have already posted onto the P.E Padlet pages, it's lovely to see how the children 
are engaging at home :) 
 
 

http://www.sacredheart-coventry.org/
mailto:fr.anthony.norton@rcaob.org.uk
mailto:admin.sh@romeromac.com
http://www.sacredheart.coventry.sch.uk/
https://youtu.be/e0h9CE7EJK4


 
 

 
 

Issue 13:  
Friday 8th 
January 
2021 

 

Sacred Heart Catholic Church 
Harefield Road, Coventry CV2 4BT  
(Telephone: (024) 76456 214 

Ĝ Website:  http://www.sacredheart-coventry.org/  
<E-mail fr.anthony.norton@rcaob.org.uk  

Parish Priest: Father Tony Norton   
Mass Times Saturday 5pm  

Sunday 10.30am (Family Mass) 

Sacred Heart Catholic Primary School 
Brayõs Lane, Coventry  CV2 4DW 
(Telephone: (024) 7645 3314 
<E-mail: admin.sh@romeromac.com  

Ĝ  Website: www.sacredheart.coventry.sch.uk   
Executive Principal: Paul Madia  

Parish YouTube link: https://youtu.be/e0h9CE7EJK4 

 

Speed Stacking 
We have moved our speed stacking unit to Spring 2 (hopefully). But if your child would like something fun to do at home that will help them to develop 
a new skill, we still have our discount code running. 
 
Please follow the information on the poster below to access the discount. The code is valid until 19th January 2021. Any orders made will be delivered 
to the school after 19th January and then we will distribute them to you allЯаб  
 

 
 
Phone Calls Home 
Staff have been making phone calls to the vast majority of those children working at home in 
order to see how they are and if there is anything they can help with.  If you receive a phone call 
from an unknown number ð please pick up, it may be them! We will also use our email system / 
Arbor to continue to communicate with you all.   
 
Rise and Shine 
Just to confirm that we have had to take the difficult decision to close Rise and Shine due to 
staffing levels and protecting the members of staff, who predominantly have to shield.  We have 
now placed all the staff onto the Furlough Scheme until further notice. I am sorry if this causes 
any problems for you.  We will restart the club as soon as possible. 
 

Let it Snow! 
We do intend to keep the school open throughout the Winter. If it becomes impossible to safely open the school, we will consider the following factors: 

a) safety and accessibility of the site and surrounding area 
b) availability of heat, light, power and water 
c) availability of staff 
d) availability of meals 

As parents we encourage you to listen to the local radio stations for up to date information. You can also find information at 
www.coventry.gov.uk/schoolclosures.  Closures will also be reported on Coventry City Council's Twitter account www.twitter.com/coventrycc and 
Facebook account www.facebook.com/coventrycc  
 
Sacraments 
Due to the lockdown, all Sacraments have been postponed until further notice to ensure we 
keep all our community as  safe as possible.  Therefore, Confirmation and Year 4 and Year 3 
First Holy Communion will not take place as previously planned.  We will set dates for the 
summer term when we know when we can return all the children back to school. 
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